
GREENVIEW VILLAGE BOARD MINUTES 

Of November 16th, 2020 

 The Greenview Village Board met for a regular scheduled board meeting on Monday November 16th, 

2020.  President Curry called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and all present participated in the pledge of 

allegiance.  The roll call indicated that Trustees Patrick Feagans, Sarah Heavner, Norman Hofmann, Roy Lee, 

and Liz Soldwedel were present.  Other village personnel present were Zoning Officer Ken Ratliff, Village 

Treasurer and Police Chief, John Holt, and Village Clerk Monica Brumm 

 

 Public Participation:  

 

JD Stewart with the Menard County Health Board was present informing the board that on Sunday there would 

be testing site in Athens, and they would like to have representatives from the Village Board present to do a 

Public Service Announcement. 

 

Ken Ratliff gave the zoning report for October.  Motion was made by Trustee Hofmann and seconded by 

Trustee Lee to approve report.  All present voted aye.  Report filed into record.   

 

Village Treasurer, Chief John Holt gave the treasurer’s report for October.  A motion was made by Trustee 

Fegans and seconded by Trustee Heavner to approve the police report.  All present voted aye.  Report filed into 

record. 

 

The minutes from the November 2nd, 2020 board meeting were reviewed by each board member.  A motion 

made by Trustee Lee and seconded by Trustee Hofmann to approve the minutes.  Minutes approved and filed in 

record.  

 

 Income/Expense/Bill Report- The bills were reviewed by each board member.  Approval of the 

income/expense report was roll called, all present in favor voted aye.   Filed into record. 

 

Old Business-  

1. Discussion was had on The AmVets installing banners on approved Ameren light poles.  A motion 

was made by Trustee Heavner and seconded by Trustee Lee to allow the AmVets to install the 

banners if approved by Ameren. 

2. Discussion was had on an electronic sign 

3. Discussion was had on the Christmas Tree Lighting Ceremony on 12/04 at 4:15 pm.   

4. The vote on the Smith Plumbing Bid was tabled 

5. Discussion was had on moving the donated Christmas Tree.   

6. Discussion was had on how to sell Village Property. 

7. Discussion had on park equipment being broken and billing parents for broken items.   

8. President Curry asked that the newly formed budget committee meet after this meeting to discuss the 

job description of the Budget Committee 

 

New Business-  

 

1. Discussion was had on getting rid of the old safe in the maintenance building.  Trustee Soldwedel 

will check into 

 

Committee Reports: 

 

Trustee Feagans:  The entire valve for the bulk water needs to be replaced at $924.  Will be put on the next 

agenda to vote on. 

 

Trustee Heavner:   Nothing 



 

Trustee VanCleve:  Absent 

 

Trustee Lee:  Ordered the plaque for the Citizen of the Year.  Sent a rough draft of sewer ordinance to Denise 

and she put in ordinance form and sent to Woodard & Curran, who will then forward to USDA 

 

Trustee Hofmann:  Nothing 

 

Trustee Soldwedel:  Nothing 

 

President:  Update was given on the sewer project 

 

Clerk:  Update given on building progress, and computer networking project.  Advised that the website is up an 

going for people, encouraged board members to go to website and subscribe to receive e-mails and/or text alerts 

about happenings in Greenview. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:10 pm. 

  

At the conclusion of all business, the announcement of the next meeting was made.  The next meeting will be 

held on Monday December 7th, 2020 at 7:00 pm.   

      


